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WASHINGTON – The Trump administration is considering a plan to weed out would-be 

immigrants who are likely to require public assistance, as well as to deport – when possible – 

immigrants already living in the United States who depend on taxpayer help, according to a draft 

executive order obtained by The Washington Post. 

A second draft order under consideration calls for a substantial shake up in the system through 

which the United States administers immigrant and nonimmigrant visas overall, with the aim of 

tightly controlling who enters the country, and who can enter the workforce, and to reduce the 

social services burden on U.S. taxpayers. 

The drafts are circulating among administration officials, and it is unclear whether President 

Donald Trump has decided to move forward with them or when he might sign them if he does 

decide to put them in place. The White House would not confirm or deny the authenticity of the 

orders, and White House officials did not respond to requests for comment about the drafts on 

Monday and Tuesday. 

Orders would further restrict immigration, travel to US 

If enacted, the executive orders would appear to significantly restrict all types of immigration 

and foreign travel to the United States, expanding bars on entry to the country that Trump 

ordered last week with his temporary ban on refugees and people from seven majority Muslim 

countries. 

Together, the orders would aim to give U.S. citizens priority in the job market from top to 

bottom by preventing immigrants from taking jobs and pushing some immigrants out of jobs 

they currently have. 



"The unlawful employment of aliens has had a devastating impact on the wages and jobs of 

American workers, especially low-skilled, teenage, and African American and Hispanic 

workers," the draft order says. 

CATO Institute: Immigrants create jobs, use less welfare 

Economists are divided on the extent to which illegal immigration impacts wages, but generally 

find that immigration is good for the economy, including the immigration of low-skilled 

workers. 

"The overwhelming consensus in the economics academic literature is that immigrants add more 

to the economy than they take, they create more jobs for Americans, and they are a net benefit to 

the American economy," said Alex Nowrasteh, an immigration policy analyst at the CATO 

Institute, a libertarian think tank. 

Nor have studies shown immigrants to be a greater drain on federal benefits relative to their 

American counterparts, he said: "When you compare poor immigrants to poor natives, poor 

immigrants are less likely to use welfare, and when they do, the dollar value of the benefits they 

use is lower." 

 


